Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for February 6, 2008


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

February 6, 2008
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The February 6, 2008 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:04 PM by Chairman  Richard Gokey.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Richard Gokey, 

Scott Stepp

Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Noel Roy, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

There was an executive session at 6PM to discuss personnel issues. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS Mr. Gokey stated that a young resident, Katlyn Jackson was experiencing health problems and that a fund had been set up at Harleysville Bank to help defray expenses for the family.

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the minutes of January 16, 2008. Motion passed 3-0-1. Mr. Stepp abstained. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Weller, and passed 4-0 to approve the following disbursements:




Disbursements:
$  90,559.66
General Fund




$  47,422.53
Sewer Fund

$  26,658.00 EDU Fund 

$   6,839.42 Traffic Impact North 

$  16,744.76 Liquid Fuels 

$188,224.37 Total 

The Elected Auditor’s minutes for 2008 were presented to the Board. 

FIRE COMPANY REPORT  Amity Fire Company representatives stated that they would like to hold a carnival in May including fireworks and a band. They inquired what permits were necessary. If the event proved to be successful, they hoped to make it an annual event. 

PLANNING AND ZONING
none

EDAC Bob Elsas reported that the EDAC would be holding their meeting on February 7, 2008 instead of the 14th. He would report at the next meeting. 

EAC Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve Jennifer Huha and Brandon Smith attending the PA. EAC regional conference at a cost of $30. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to endorse the EAC’s mission statement. Motion passed 4-0. 

RECREATION BOARD Mr. Gokey stated that the Forest Stewardship meeting would be held on February 21, at 7PM.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Heritage Intersection Lights  Tabled.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Pulte EDU Refund Request  Mr. Boland recommended to accept the request for the refund. Mr. Weller asked what would happen to the plan that was in front of the Township if the EDUs were refunded. Mr. Boland stated that the plan could go to final approval contingent upon the developer securing the necessary EDUs. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to refund 220 EDUs at $3007 each to Pulte Homes. Motion passed 4-0. 
Greystone EDU Request Mr. Boland recommended that Greystone be put on the list for EDUs. 

Arbour Green Sewer Assessment Mr. Robert. R. Yanos excused himself from the discussion. Mr. Boland stated he had spoken to the title company that was holding approximately $14,000 in escrow for a front foot assessment fee. He asked Mr. Yanos Sr. if he could provide proof of payment. Mr. Yanos Sr. thought that it might have been paid when Blacksmith Pointe was developed. Mr. Boland stated he would research. 

Earl Township Sewer Hook Up Mr. Weller suggested that Mr. Boland draft a letter to All County and tell them to go to DEP to seek a resolution to their sewer hook up. Mr. Sassaman thought DEP would tell Earl Township to take care of their resident’s problem.  

Mr. Boland stated that there had been an arbitration session on the 31st. 

Kathy Grier asked if Greystone would be put at the bottom of the list for EDUs. Mr. Boland replied that they would. 

SEWER ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mike Sassaman of Arro Consulting was present to report on: 
Wastewater Treatment Expansion- The 2007 3-month maximum flow was 1.479,000 GPD. After deducting capacity that is reserved, Mr. Sassaman stated that there would be 353 EDUs remaining. Mr. Gokey stated he felt it was necessary to be proactive and begin planning for expansion of the plant. He stated he wanted to be sure there would be capacity for commercial development. Mr. Sassaman stated the first step would be to contact the municipal partners to find out what their needs are; the second step would be to update the 537 plan and look at the needs for Amity. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the Manager to contact the municipal partners including Oley and Exeter Townships regarding the expansion of the plant; and to ask Arro Consulting to prepare a proposal for a feasibility study to upgrade the plant, both to have a reply date of within 45 days. Motion passed 3-1. Mr. Stepp opposed. He stated that he opposed because not enough emphasis was being placed on reclaiming EDUs from I & I repairs. He stated he wanted to see how much could be reclaimed before discussing expansion of the plant. 
Heritage Planning Module for Pump Station #1 and force main  Heritage Building Group had submitted a planning module for a force main along 662. Mr. Sassaman stated that he felt Heritage needed to address odor and corrosion problems. 
Grinder Pump Policy Mr. Sassaman stated that DEP asked that the Township adopt a residential grinder pump policy stating that the resident would own and maintain the pumps, the Township would enforce the policy. 

Bieber Lane/662 Odor Problem  Mr. Sassaman stated that 4 manholes on 662 had been rehabilitated, however, there was a “jog” in the line that needed to be straightened to make things flow better. He provided an estimate of $46,000 to make the repairs. Mr. Yanos stated he felt all the improvements should be part of one package and it might be best to wait to see what the developers would do. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to contact PennDot to look into the feasibility of boring or cutting into 662. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to authorize the installation of “odor eating” manhole inserts at this location at a cost of $420 each. Motion passed 4-0. 

Monocacy Creek Interceptor The Manager stated that all agreements had gone out and three positive responses had been received. He suggested that he schedule meetings with the property owners to see if agreements could be reached. Mr. Sassaman stated that his firm is ready to go to bid when the rights of way have been acquired. 
Garage/Pole Barn Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to authorize Arro to prepare bid specs for a garage to house the vac truck and televising truck. Motion passed 4-0. 

TRAFFIC ENGINEER’S REPORT
Steve Giampaolo of McMahon Associates presented the Old Airport/Weavertown Road/662 realignment feasibility study. Future traffic counts justified signals at Old Airport and Weavertown Roads and Blacksmith and 662. They presented two variations of realigning Blacksmith Road. Mr. Giampaolo stated that they had resubmitted their design to PennDot for realignment of Tollgate Road. They said the Township could go ahead with acquiring the two pieces of property needed for the realignment. There was discussion on the costs of both projects and whether developers could be asked to make the improvements. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to continue the process to realign Tollgate Road. Motion passed 4-0.

NEW BUSINESS

Oetzel Property Tax Assessment Appeal Affidavit  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to execute the affidavit.  Motion passed 4-0. 

Approval for Kathie Benson to Attend Land Use Seminar  Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to allow Kathie Benson to attend the Land Use Seminar. Motion passed 4-0.

Resolution 08-05 Disposal of Records  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve Resolution 08-05 Disposal of Records. Motion passed 4-0. 
Code Enforcement Training Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the Code Enforcement training for the Code Clerk. Motion passed 4-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to reaffirm the purchase of the swing set from Kompan, Inc. at a savings of $700. Motion passed 4-0. The manager reported that there would be a replacement of the Main St. bridge over the Monocacy Creek, a new deck on the Manatawny and Old Airport Road bridge and a new deck on the River Bridge Road bridge. All are part of the 4 year plan of the TIP. Mr. Lyon reported that he had received positive feedback from Senator Rafferty’s office regarding the 422 corridor study. The Senator stated to the Manager that he would do what he could to see that Amity was included in the study. The Manager reported that the St. Paul’s UCC project was closed out. Mr. Lyon reported that Southern Berks EMS was looking for a new location. Mr. Weller stated that they had found a suitable location close to the present one. Mr. Lyon stated he would look into the timing of the lights at Monocacy Creek Road and 422. He reported that residents in Highmeadows have requested stop signs at the intersection of Green Meadow and Peach Blossom Drives. Mr. Weber felt that it didn’t come close to meet warrants. Mr. Lyon reported that Kraft Engineering had presented a sketch for the Geiger Road bridge. He recommended that the grant be adjusted to allow for the $2500 permit required by DEP because of an encroachment into a drainage ditch. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adjust the grant to include the $2500 for the permit and apply for the permit and instruct Kraft Engineering to put the project on hold. Motion passed 4-0. The Manager reported that Pleasant Meadows repairs have all been taken care of and the project can now be closed. 
Mr. Gokey moved that a formal letter of thanks be sent to American Crane for the projection equipment. Mr. Yanos seconded. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mr. Yanos asked about motorized vehicles on the Old Airport and Morlatton Road property. Mr. Boland stated that the property should be posted and the Manager could send a letter to the neighboring property owner. 

Mr. Weller asked about the letter regarding the Shirey’s request to be included in the Ag Security Area. Mr. Boland stated he was working on it. 

Chief of Police  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to allow the Township to participate in an auction with Exeter Township. Mr. Boland stated before the auction, the Chief should prepare a list of property and the Board should declare it surplus. Motion passed 4-0.  The Chief reported that they had participated in serving a warrant with the PA Attorney General’s office. They took a child predator into custody.
Supervisors Mr. Yanos suggested that the Board think about reserving additional EDUs for Amity. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

Marlin Spotts requested a copy of the year end financial statement. Terry Jones suggested the installation of an odor solution system in long force mains as was done in Limerick Township. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned to executive session to discuss personnel issues at 10:23PM on motion by Mr. Weller, seconded by Mr. Stepp, and duly passed. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

